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Forthcoming Events

Here are some dates you may wish to put in your diary. Full details of events later in
2004—from May onwards—will be in the New Year newsletter.

Wed 15 October By popular demand Duncan Currie—whose talk on The Arctic
E and the Antartic in November last year left us skunned by the
beauty of these areas—is making a welcome return. His title on
this occasion is ‘Latitudes like Ours’ which is sure to transport
us once again to some wonderful places.

Wed 19 November A warm welcome to Ronnie Cramond, a Grange Association
member, who has kindly agreed to give a talk on Islands on the
Edge which means he will be taking us round the Islands of
Scotland—don’t miss out as this is a special, just for us.

Wed 3 December This year’s Christmas event will take place at the German Church
in Chalmers Crescent, as in previous years. But as well as carol
singing and music, the event will also be a birthday party, to
celebrate the Silver Jubilee of the Association, and launch the
website and scrapbook produced by our jubilee history project.

Wed 25 February 2004 Annual General Meeting: come and join, new members welcome.
This will be followed by an illustrated talk to be given by Helen
Clark of the Peoples Museum in Edinburgh’s High Street who
is well placed to tell us of Aspects of Edinburgh Tenement Life.

Wed 24 March Mrs Noreen Weston who opened her garden on our 2003

: Gardens Walk has kindly offered to give a talk on The Grange of
St Giles and the District. Stories you may or may nothave heard!

Unless otherwise stated, meetings usually take place at7.30pm in St Catherine’s—Argyle

Church Hall, Grange Road. Tea, coffee, and biscuits are served after the meeting,

If anyone has suggestions for speakers in the Autumn season, please get in touch.
Christina Somerville and Judith Reeves

Are you a member of the Grange Association? Annual Subscriptions are payable
in mid-February, but it is possible to join or renew membership during the year.
Contact our membership secretary, Marion Cantley.




The Grange Association’s Silver Jubilee Year

Almost thirty years ago, in the summer of 1974, the East Grange Association was
formed by the residents of an area bounded by Grange Road, Ratcliffe Terrace and
Mayfield Road, Relugas Road and Kilgraston and Blackford Roads. In 1979 the area
covered by the Association was enlarged to include the area to the west of Kilgraston
and Blackford Roads roughly bounded by the Astley Ainslie hospital and Whitehouse
Loan—and that is when the Grange Association was formed.

So the coming 2003 /4 season is the 25th year of the Association as we know it now.
We will celebrate this Jubilee at our Christmas event (see page 1), and to mark it in a
more permanent way, we have been collating a scrapbook of local history and
reminiscences, old and new. This has been made possible through a generous local
development grant from the City of Edinburgh Council. The project builds on the (
extensive reminiscence work of Elsa Hendry, who sadly died this year. In taking the
project forward, we're greatly indebted to all the people willing to share their
memories—or the fruits of their own historical research—in writing or in interviews.
Kol The collated material will be available on our website from
the end of October; and a selection from it
will appear in a printed
volume, to be launched at
the Christmas event. But
the history project will
continue into the future,
updating the website and
issuing a new paper edition
of the scrapbook each year—
so if you have memories,
pictures or documents of
changing life in the Grange,
please get in touch.

One of the documents we came
across in the Association’s
archives was the very first (
newsletter issued by the East

Grange Association (left). It's

probably a bit too small to read,

but a facsimile will be available on
the website. The main topics back

in the summer of 1974 were thenew
Library, and traffic and parking
problems. Plus ¢a change! See
opposite for the latest on the Library.

We'd best be sure to include a piece

on traffic calming in the nextissue ...

Jon Oberlander
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